
Dear El Dorado County Ag Commissioner LeeAnne Mila, 
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It has come to our attention that the El Dorado County Board of Supervisors is hearing a 
motion to amend County Ordinance Code Title 5- Business Taxes, Licenses & Regulations 
as well as an amendment to the existing Ranch Marketing ordinance regarding Vacation 
Home & Hosted rentals. As the predominant wine centered agricultural association in El 
Dorado County, we, along with the 50+ members we represent, formally oppose any 
changes to EDC Ordinance Code Title 5 and any changes to the Ranch & Winery Marketing 
Ordinances pertaining to hosted stays. • 

Many wineries have invested heavily over the past several decades in developing, 
acquiring, and establishing accommodations to aid in developing their businesses by 
offering opportunities for customers to stay at, in an area nearly void with accommodations 
for such. The County directly benefits with sales tax charged for accommodations, as well 
as incremental wine sales from such usage. To now put in place sweeping ordinance 
changes after the fact for investments made in total compliance with existing regulation is 
punitive to these businesses. These opportunities are vital to the survival of many wineries 
as the entire industry has been in decline for years and many of our wineries are already on 
the edge of collapse. 

At the upcoming BOS meeting on September 101
\ we urge you to voice our concerns as the 

advocate for agriculture in our county. El Dorado County Government has had a long, 
positive relationship with the agricultural members in our county and further regulations 
and barriers are forcing businesses, family farms, and investors to se~k opportunities 
elsewhere. 

Thank you, 

El Dorado Winery Association /) 
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T'eena Hildebrand- President 
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Tim Mittelstaedt-Vice President & Secretary 

Date: 9/7/2024 
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Dear El Dorado County Ag Commissioner LeeAnne Mila, 

It has come to our attention that the El Dorado County Board of Supervisors is hearing a 
motion to amend County Ordinance Code Title 5 - Business Taxes, Licenses & Regulations 
as well as an amendment to the existing Ranch Marketing ordinance regarding Vacation 
Home & Hosted rentals. As the predominant wine centered agricultural association in El 
Dorado County, we, along with the 50+ members we represent, formally oppose any 
changes to EDC Ordinance Code Title 5 and any changes to the Ranch & Winery Marketing 
Ordinances pertaining to hosted stays. 

Many wineries have invested heavily over the past several decades in developing, 
acquiring, and establishing accommodations to aid in developing their businesses by 
offering opportunities for customers to stay at, in an area nearly void with accommodations 
for such. The County directly benefits with sales tax charged for accommodations, as well 
as incremental wine sales from such usage. To now put in place sweeping ordinance 
changes after the fact for investments made in total compliance with existing regulation is 
punitive to these businesses. These opportunities are vital to the survival of many wineries 
as the entire industry has been in decline for years and many of our wineries are already on 
the edge of collapse. 

At the upcoming BOS meeting on September 101
\ we urge you to voice our concerns as the 

advocate for agriculture in our county. El Dorado County Government has had a long, 
positive relationship with the agricultural members in our county and further regulat ions 
and barriers are forcing businesses, family farms, and investors to seek opportunities 
elsewhere. 

Thank you, 

Fair Play Winery Association 
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From: David Andrzejek <david.andrzejek@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2024 2:55 PM
To: BOS-Clerk of the Board
Subject: Comment for EDC Board of Supervisors on Tue 9/10

 

This Message Is From an Untrusted Sender  

You have not previously corresponded with this sender.  
     Report Suspicious     

 

Hello Supervisors, 
 
I own a vacation home outside of South Lake Tahoe. My family regularly uses the home, and we rent it out as a short 
term rental to friends/family and on AirBnB.  

We are friends with our neighbors and have never had any complaints in the ~5 years we have rented the property.  
 
Regarding the proposed changes to the VHR ordinance.... No rationale is cited for the reduction in occupancy from 2 
guests per bedroom plus 2, to only 2 per bedroom. The reduction is not tied to any life safety concern, and is counter to 
why people rent vacation homes in the first place.  
 
We have recent friends/families that have rented our home to vacation together, who would no longer be able to get 
together in our home because..... why? Taking away occupancy from homes that can comfortably and safely host their 
current allowance seems to be just an attack on short term home rentals.  

Please don't try to force STR homes to be hotels... they are used differently. There is no safety concern you are solving 
by the occupancy change. You already have noise, parking, and event rules, so why punish family gatherings?  
respectfully,  
David Andrzejek  
279 Heather Circle 
VHR #073016  
 


